
Public Works Committee - 1st Tuesday 

Chairperson Danny Wallace, Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough 
 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - 2nd Tuesday 

Chairperson Jeff Morris, CH Sullivan, John Edwards 
 

Finance and Administration Committee - 3rd Tuesday 

Chairperson CH Sullivan, All Board Members 
 

Public Safety Committee - 4th Tuesday 

Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, CH Sullivan 

Covington – Living, Learning, Working Together 

Newsletter - April 30, 2021 

All Committee meetings are held on Tuesdays at 4:00 p.m. 

Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

Mayor Justin Hanson 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderman John Edwards   aldermanedwards@gmail.com 
 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Chris Richardson  aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com 
 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

You may contact your  Alderman/Alderwoman by clicking on the email links below. 

Contact Covington City Hall at 901-476-9613 or 901-476-9531 

Or After Hours at 901-476-7163 

Visit us at www.covingtontn.com 

http://www.covingtontn.com/
mailto:1122jwyatt@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanedwards@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanwallace@gmail.com


Committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at Covington City Hall. All Board of Mayor 

and Aldermen meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on 

the 2nd floor at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by 

visiting www.covingtontn.com.   
 

City Board meetings are also live-streamed on our Website and Facebook page. 

Public Safety Committee Meeting - 4/27/21 

Present via Virtual Meeting - Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Mayor Justin Hanson, Aldermen John Edwards, Chris Richardson, 

CH Sullivan, Danny Wallace, and Jeff Morris.  Chief Larry Lindsey, Chief Richard Griggs.  Directors Tina Dunn, David Gray, and Les-

sie Fisher.  Captain Jack Howell, Rebecca Ray, Margaret Fleming, and Jena Hackett 

Covington Police Department Report - Chief Larry Lindsey 

Personnel 

• 2 open positions 

• Det. Mario Hall has retired due to medical reasons 

Training 

• 2 officers attended TN Public Safety Network 

• 2 officers attended Cross– Culture Competency Training at UT Law Enforcement Innovation Center 

• Capt. Howell will attend FBI-LEEDA Command Leadership Institute May 3-7 

• Capt. Howell has been awarded a scholarship from Department of Homeland Security to attend the Southeastern Leadership 

Academy at UT Law Enforcement Innovation Center 

New App - Nextdoor 

• Nextdoor is a virtual neighborhood watch platform 

• Allows CPD to better communicate with and provide info to our community members 

Calls for Service - January 892, February 997, March 1075 

Stats - Submitted Stats Report 

Policy to be Published 

Alderman Sullivan made motion to accept report, 2nd, roll call, so moved 

 

Covington Fire Department Report - Chief Richard Griggs 

Community Events/Meetings 

• West TN Fire Chiefs meeting 4/27, Tennessee Fire Chiefs meeting in Gatlinburg 4/5-9, Drug Free Tipton meeting 

Volunteer Hours:  3 hours worked by volunteers in the month of March 

Run Report for March 24-April 22 submitted, 216 calls.  783 for 2021 

County coverage area collections to date for 2021 $81,490.00 

Personnel Report:  Full staff, one employee off with ankle injury 

Ventilation system update:  Environmental Notice 

Inservice Training   

• All Inservice training classes are complete except for Grain Bin Rescue class 

• Driver Edwards completed first week of Fire Drivers Class 

Civil Defense Siren Update 

Fentanyl Safety 

Care Report:  Free Smoke Alarms call 901-476-2578 to schedule 

Volunteer Firefighter Orientation Update 

Alderman Richardson motioned to accept report, Alderman Sullivan 2nd, roll call, so moved 

 

Alderman Sullivan made motion to adjourn meeting, Alderman Richardson 2nd, roll call, adjourned 

http://www.covingtontn.com/
http://www.covingtontn.com
https://www.facebook.com/cityofcovingtontennessee


COVID-19 UPDATES 

DSCC's Jimmy Naifeh Center in Covington will  
serve as a COVID-19 vaccination site on  

Saturdays from 9 a.m.-2 p.m.  Patients must 
be 18 years or older and register online only 

ahead of time at www.dscc.edu/vaccine.   

http://www.dscc.edu/vaccine?fbclid=IwAR38OkfaNaKV3QUq_Q_71A5TlaXrksP5FkNv325tSKWzYKO9AYPEecbwDyQ
https://covid19.tn.gov/






Help Nick Extinguish  
Cancer!   

Click HERE to Donate! 

Late 2019, Nick was diagnosed with lung cancer. He went through rigorous chemo and pulmonary 
surgery. Subsequently, he lost his right lung due to the extent of the cancer. Nick bounced back ra-
ther quickly, but due to his physical limitations he no longer could be a full time firefighter for The 
City of Munford - Fire Department. Thus he took all his humor and light to Baptist Regional Ambu-
lance Service - Tipton County. Just recently April 2021, Nick went for a PET scan and the doctors lo-
cated Stage 4 Cancer in his spine, liver, clavicles, jaw, and ribs. Nick will soon start rigorous chemo 
and radiation. Nick has a 1 year old daughter and spouse at home. Any help for this family in this 
time of need would be graciously appreciated. God Bless!  

https://www.gofundme.com/f/help-nick-extinguish-cancer?utm_medium=copy_link&utm_source=customer&utm_campaign=p_lico+share-sheet


and now for some 

Tuesday, May 4th 

7:30 am - 9:00 am 

Pappy & Jimmie’s 

749 N. Main St. 

Covington, TN  38019 







Visit us on our Facebook page 

COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT 

At 2:59am on April 19th, the Covington Fire Department respond-
ed to a 9-1-1 call of a fully involved structure fire at 1185 Pine 
Street in Covington, TN. Upon arrival, the first fire department 
units reported heavy fire coming from the roof of the structure. 
Crews went to work immediately to extinguish the fire. During the 
extinguishment of the fire a Covington Firefighter suffered a minor 
injury and was treated at Baptist Memorial Hospital – Tipton. A 
total of fourteen (14) firefighters from Covington, Brighton and 
Three Star Fire Departments assisted in bring the fire under con-
trol. Additionally, Baptist Priority Ambulance and Covington Police 
Department made the scene for support. 

Due to the suspicious nature of this fire, Investigators were called to the scene. This is an ongoing investiga-

tion. If anyone has information in this case, please call the fire department at 901-476-2578, email tips to 

fire@covingtontn.com, or call the Tennessee Arson Hotline at 1-800-762-3017. A cash reward up to $5,000.00 

may be available.  

https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775


mailto:lauren@covington-tiptoncochamber.com
http://www.welbilt.com/


On Tuesday, Mayor Hanson and many others had the honor of honoring Mike Dunavant for 
his stellar service as US Attorney for the Western District of Tennessee. Attorney Dunavant 
and his staff were wonderful law enforcement partners, making our streets and community 
safer!! His commitment to us not only increased our police staff but also aided in reducing 
crime through truth in sentencing. Thank you sir!  

As Tennessee’s economy continues to reopen and re-energize after COVID-19, we must all continue to  
collaborate and strategize to make things even better and stronger. Mayor Hanson was honored Thursday 
to participate in a regional economy and COVID-19 health recovery strategy roundtable hosted by the  
Memphis Area Association of Governments - MAAG at the Halloran Centre at the Orpheum Theatre  
Memphis. Fellow speakers included Douglas Scarboro (Senior Vice-President - Federal Reserve Bank of St. 
Louis, Mark Yates (Regional Vice President Tennessee Valley Authority), Parker Harris (CEO – Baptist  
Memorial Hospital-Tipton), and Dr. Bruce Randolph (Health Officer - Shelby County Health Department).  



12:00 pm Covington Square 

2021 Season Opener 
SATURDAY, MAY 15th   

8 AM – 2 PM 

Tipton Christian Academy announced that Peggy Murdock will 
join their Faculty as Upper School Principal in the 2021-22 school 
year. Mrs. Murdock will assume this administrative role while 
Mrs. Lisa Blalack remains Head of School. Mrs. Murdock will en-
hance our school's reputation of academic excellence and contin-
ue to guide and grow students in grades 6-12.  

http://www.nationaldayofprayer.org/
https://forms.gle/N4T7JirC4v3RL7Em6
https://www.facebook.com/events/1618161941710240


COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 

 

Stay up to date on upcoming events 

at the Civic Center!   

 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

Do you have an announcement 

that you would like to include in 

our newsletter?  Click HERE  to 

email your info to Rebecca Ray! 

to Covington Police 

Call 901-475-1261 or 901-475-4300 

In an emergency dial 9-1-1 

https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
mailto:rray@covingtontn.com

